
                                    Dear fellow Rotarians, partners and friends of Rotary,                                 
                             Mad March v Environment
                             
                             Many of those who live in the South Australian part of our District, consider the  
                                 month of March as “mad March”. I may consider it “Mayhem March”, Kathryn and I 
probably thought our diary was muddled, mixed and mighty. The month of March again, provided for us  
a magnificent glimpse of the activities of Rotarians and their clubs. Amazing things happening, would be  
an understatement.   
Over the month, our District, Clubs and Members have explored and promoted most of the Rotary Seven 
Areas of Focus. We have witnessed the Supporting of  
the Environment, Community Economic Development,  
Peace Building & Conflict Prevention, Basic Education  
and Literacy, Maternal & Child Health, Disease  
prevention and treatment, Water Sanitation & Hygiene. 

                                  Most clubs continue to support Polio.  
                                  The end is nearer, but the fight is not  
                                  over and we cannot after thirty years 
                                  of hard work to get to where we are  
                                  worldwide, to step back. It is obvious  
                                  that over the past couple of years with a growing debate about vaccinations, it can 
                                  become easy to allow vaccination rates to lapse – and the risk of new outbreaks of wild 
polio become real. 

Peace Prevention and Conflict Prevention probably has not resonated with members until their clubs have 
become involved with projects to assist war torn communities.  
Our District supported New Dawn – Ukraine Project  
has gained good support within a short space of time.  
The committee will shortly forward through RAWCS  
its first instalment of financial support. 

March is the month where we commence our own  
learning and preparation for the Rotary Year ahead.   
Our District Governor Elect Craig and Kiki have  
returned from the International Assembly and  
shared their experience, shared the theme of  
RI President Elect Gordon McInally.  
 
District leadership teams have been meeting  
and preparing for a “seamless transition”. 
We have also been pleased to select a District Governor Elect -designate, current President of the Rotary 
Club of Adelaide, Dr Rajeev Kamineni. Rajeev and his wife Priya will offer their stewardship to District 9510 
during 2025/2026. Their G-train journey begins, as will their learning. I know that you join me in firstly 
offering congratulations, but also ensuring them of our genuine support for the tasks ahead.
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I always consider at this time of the year, that it matters not, how many years that one has been a Rotarian 
or Rotaractor, attendance at training or  
undertaking learning on the Rotary International  
Learning Centre platform, that there will be something  
found anew.   
Learning is life-long, particularly with Rotary. Not  
only to ourselves, but we strive to provide learning  
opportunities to all, throughout many less fortunate  
areas of the world, as well as supporting school  
programmes in our own communities. Some clubs  
provide curriculum support and others are involve  
with breakfast programmes. 

                                                                                            Over the first weekend of March we had the pleasure 
                                                                                            of hosting within the District, Past RI President, current 
                                                                                            Chair of Trustees, Ian Riseley OAM and his wife, PDG 
                                                                                            Juliet. The Rotary Clubs of St Peters and Adelaide 
                                                                                            worked together to have a weekend focused on the 
                                                                                            Environment, coupled with a philanthropic evening at 
                                                                                            Adelaide Oval to provide an insight into the work of our 
                                                                                            charity the Rotary Foundation. 

The word Environment can open up many a conversation. When we consider it in the context of the Rotary 
Seven Areas of Focus, we think of nature, the rivers, tree planting. Yet if I turn to my trusty Collins English 
Dictionary, rather than the internet      –     I am provided with:   1. external conditions or surroundings,  
especially those in which we work and live 2. Ecology, the external surroundings in which a plant or animal 
lives, which tend to influence its development and behaviour. 3. The state of being environed; encirclement.

                                                                           There is no doubt that Ian Riseley had a keen interest on the  
                                                                           Ecology when considering Environment – he asked us back in 
                                                                           2017-2018 to each plant a tree. There were many trees planted 
                                                                           throughout the world. During the Environment Forum held at 
                                                                           Charles Campbell College we were exposed to some of the  
                                                                           projects here in our District. The Rotary Club of Adelaide  
                                                                           propagating and growing trees, Jack’s Farm a project of the  
                                                                           Rotary Club of St Peters. The Rotary Club of Glenelg project  
                                                                           eliminated plastic straws from the cafés and restaurants of Jetty 
                                                                           Road.  

The ongoing work at Calperum Station was highlighted. The work  
there has been long and challenging, but is obviously a “labour of love”.   
The forum was followed up on the Sunday, with a visit to the Rotary  
Club of Seaford and their morning meeting at the Wetland Vineyard. 
 

  
This is a well operated commercial eco vineyard, where the Micro Bat  
Boxes built by the Rotary Club of Seaford members and have been  
placed in trees around the vines. It was amazing to hear the story of  
the Micro Bats and what bugs they keep away from the grapes.
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We also had the opportunity of sharing with the members  
of the Rotary Club of Goolwa, where past RI President Ian  
planted the tree number 101 in Centenary Park, Goolwa.

Back in 2017-2018, Ian Riseley chose the theme Rotary –  
Make a Difference. In announcing that theme he was to say  
“We’ll answer the question - what is Rotary? Whether we’re  
building a new playground or a new school, improving  
medical care or sanitation, training conflict mediators or  
midwives, we know that the work we do will change people’s  
lives – in a way large & small – for the better.”  

In 2023, we are still maintaining this emphasis, but what I am  
witnessing as we visit the projects of our clubs is that first part  
of the Collins English Dictionary interpretation for Environment  
exemplified: 1. external conditions or surroundings, especially  
those in which we work and live. Clubs and members have provided a wonderful, happy cohesive, inviting, 
supportive atmosphere around the tasks that they are undertaking. The “environment” is electric. 

It is pleasing to appreciate that Rotarians and Rotaractors are not just dinner mates or the casual “club  
acquaintance” – they are friends. It has been our current RI President Jennifer Jones this year who has 
asked that we invest in our members, make them feel valued. Kathryn and I see this time and time again. 
We too have been welcomed, as if we “have been” long-time friends. I use the term “have been” with a 
sense of confidence that it has been altered to “are life-long friends”. 

                                                                                  As the month of March progressed, our interaction with 
                                                                                  members varied in location, BBQ or dining room dinner,  
                                                                                  dancing to laying the tables for the Mildura Deakin Longest 
                                                                                  Lunch. Now I do point out that the dancing and the laying  
                                                                                  of tables, is quite a different event – there was not dancing  
                                                                                  on tables! 



  

                                                                                            Peace Building & Conflict Prevention was certainly the 
                                                                                            focus of Harmony Day. A number of Peace Poles were 
                                                                                            unveiled throughout the District. Kathryn and I had  
                                                                                            the pleasure of sharing the multicultural activities in 
                                                                                            Whyalla for Harmony Day and with His Worship the 
                                                                                            Mayor, pleased to unveil peace Pole #23 in Whyalla 
                                                                                            Rotary Park.   
                                                                                            These events brought together in harmony some who  
                                                                                            once would have been State enemies. In colourful  
                                                                                            costumes, people stood as one and sang John Lennon’s  
                                                                                            Imagine.  
Our late Queen Elizabeth in her Christmas broadcast 1954 said “When 
it is night and wind and rain beat upon the window, the family is most  
conscious of the warmth and peacefulness that surround the pleasant  
fireside. So our Commonwealth hearth becomes more precious than  
ever before by the contrast between its homely security and the storm  
which sometimes seems to be brewing outside, in the darkness of  
uncertainty and doubt that envelopes the whole world”. 

The residents of Whyalla were no doubt aware how precious their new  
“environment” is. But many members throughout our District have  
shared this thinking as they have rallied to support those whose lives  
have been torn apart in Ukraine, as have those displaced and effected  
by the  Turkiye/Syrian earthquake or much closer to home –  
New Zealand. Life can become fragile overnight – an act of nature,  
the “environment” is shattered. But Rotary Imagine and respond!
It was also another wonderful opportunity of sharing with the Rotary Clubs of Glenelg and Holdfast Bay 
with their aquatic access chair. Their partnership with Local Government and Quad SA has allowed people 
who have been restricted from enjoying the recreation of the beach and the pleasant and health outdoor 
“environment” to again have the chance of what most take for granted. The smiles were broad, the  
happiness was hearty and the gratitude overflowing!

Again it was our late Queen Elizabeth, this time as part of her Christmas broadcast 2008 said “When life 
seems hard, the courageous do not lie down and accept defeat; instead, they are all the more determined 
to struggle for a better future”. 

Rotary looks to support those lives – again repeating past RI President Ian Riseley: “Know that the work we 
do will change people’s lives – in ways large or small – for the better”.
 
As we begin Holy week, Kathryn and I extend to you all,  
our best wishes for a happy, safe and enjoyable Easter! 

Its at this time of the calendar that we easily reflect upon 
being    Proud of our past – Confident of the future! 
 
Best wishes,
     Paul



Newsletter Editor
 

Euan Miller
Email:  euan@gdaysa.com.au
Mobile:  0401 124 387

District Navigation

          District Website                  District Facebook Page

 

Rotary Matters introduced three new pages of information and recources, which have been popular and 
so we will be continuing to include  The Rotary Foundation,  Membership Matters and  Public Image.

The pages will be included each month and cover a different topic or resource, so we hope these pages will 
keep you informed with useful content. We are making greater use of QR Codes for quick access to district 
website pages and or links to informtion across the Rotary Network.

 

 

     For information on QR Codes please contact the Public Image team or click on this page link.
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         Community Impact Expo on Saturday 3rd June
 

'The Community Impact Expo' on Saturday 3rd June  
has been organised with Clubs and Rotary Projects  
and partner volunteer organisations have registered  
their intention to have a presence to showcase their  
projects to the public. 
 
This is an ideal opportunity for Clubs to showcase  
their projects and Rotary to the public.

A marketing campaign has been developed specifically  
aimed for inviting the public to the venue on the  
Adelaide University presinct. 
 
This event is free - and so we can arrange various needs please register for this event.    
Registration via an on-line form. 

Saturday night will conclude as a Celebration Dinner to be held at the National Wine Centre. An ideal  
opportunity to mix with your Rotary and Rotaract friends at South Australia’s most interesting venue. 

This is a not to be missed event at which we will be celebrating the imminent 100 years of Rotary in South 
Australia with the launch of a very relevant centenary project by former Governor of South Australia Hon 
Hieu Van Le AC.                                                                                   
                                                                                                       
Arrangements are being made for a night of wonderful  
entertainment, fun and celebration with some very  
special guests to be shared with members from across  
our vast district.
                                                                                     Register on link  
                                                                                                  on right     
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Youth Exchange gaining support 
again   
The Chair of D9510 Youth Exchange, PDG David Jones, 
says the program is gaining support steadily since its 
restart after COVID-19.  At the present time we have 
two inbound students from Germany and Brazil and 
four outbound students in Italy, Japan, France and 
Germany.

In July a further 7 students will arrive to be hosted 
by D9510 clubs and an equivalent number of D9510 
students will leave for overseas Rotary hosts in  
January 2024.

       Eli on Youth Exchange in Japan
  
Centralian Senior College student, Eli Hocking, now on Rotary Youth Exchange in Japan says her new life is 
SUGOI (Japanese for Amazing!).   
She left Alice Springs in January and caught up with her class on Zoom recently.  
The first thing the class noticed was she was wearing the school winter uniform.  
Then they noticed where she was living with her host  
family in a high-rise apartment not far from Tokyo. 

She said everyone had made her feel very welcome  
and she has made heaps of friends at school.   
Her favourite food is Katsudon (pork cutlet on rice)  
and she demonstrated how well she can use  
chopsticks now.   
Her host family gave her a beautiful set of chopsticks  
just for her to use. Now that she is in Japan she said  
she is learning Japanese much faster wit the help of  
her classmates.
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      Calperum update correction...   
Hopefully you have read the recent Calperum newsletter which included news and photos showing the 
latest upgrades to Rotary House at Calperum Station near Renmark.
Unfortunately the BSB included in the newsletter was incorrect.

The correct BSB is: 105-029 

( Not 015-029 ).
 
The account number is  088 474 940 – which was correct in the  
newsletter.

The Calperum Committee sincerely apologises for this error and  
any inconvenience it may have caused. 

Jeff Cluse
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       Protecting the Environment  Weekend  

 

On Saturday 11th March, CATE (Calperum And The Environment) and the RC  St Peters Environment  
Committee hosted a forum ‘Protecting the Environment’ at Charles Campbell College. 

Environmental projects from across the District were presented including ‘Jack’s Farm’ a long term project 
of the RC St Peters. Other clubs presented projects from Calperum Station near Renmark, where 31 clubs 
are involved, saving Mallee emu wrens, bushfire restoration of fencing and other environmental work by 
RC Onkaparinga, growing trees for life and reducing the use of plastic straws in Glenelg by replacing them 
with Rotary branded paper straws at food and drink outlets in the tourist precinct. 

Past RI President Ian Riseley AM and Chair of the  
Trustees of the Rotary Foundation, addressed  
the gathering and commenced by saying that  
everyone present at the forum was there  
because they care about the environment.  
 
He stated that Rotary founder Paul Harris  
planted trees in Chicago.

Past Rotary International President Paulo 
V.C. Costa made the environment one of his  
primary causes more than 30 years ago, creating a Preserve Planet Earth program and committee  
to examine ways that clubs and members could plan and carry out environmental initiatives.

During Ian Riseley’s Presidency in 2017-18, he asked that Rotarians plant 1.2 M trees, one for each  
Rotarian in the world. The Rotary community took him up on that challenge and planted many times  
more than that number.

More recently Rotary’s newest area of focus is Protecting the Environment, which will enable Rotarians 
and Rotary Clubs to bring about positive change in the world and increase our impact. 
On Sunday 12th March, PRIP Ian Riseley AM and his wife PDG Juliet, DG Paul Thomas and several Rotarians 
visited two regional projects



   
 
The first was at Tatachilla winery hosted by the RC Seaford.  
Their project in conjunction, with the winery, is building  
microbat box homes. These small bats eat insects,  
allowing the vine growers to avoid spraying insecticides.   
The project also included shrub planting to attract  
birds and other  animals that also eat insects to reduce  
the pest population in the vineyard. 

The second stop was at Goolwa where the RC Goolwa  
has been extremely busy with native revegetation tree planting. Because of the limestone base, digging 
holes is fraught with difficulty with only one in three holes successful for tree polanting. PRIP President Ian 
Riseley planted the club’s 101st tree to add to their current 100 collection.

          Past President Ian said the breadth and depth of environmental projects in D9510  
          far surpasses anything he has seen before.
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                Classics in the Park 
 
RC Cambelltown, helped by RC Morialta on the BBQ and Magill Sunrise by marshalling, ran a highly  
successful Classics in the Park in February. With over 200 classic vehicles on display, the event raised 
$19,000 for the Country Fire Service - particularly the local units in the Campbelltown area. The club  
had support from over a dozen businesses including PDG Jeff’s Paradise Mazda. 

  Playgrounds for Sierra Leone 
Under the supervision of Rotarians from RC Mt Barker, members of the RC Regency Park recently took 
apart a 20 year old playground from the Northgate Reserve which will be refurbished and sent for  
re-erection in Sierra Leone.   
 
The RC Mt Barker has now sent a number 
of no longer wanted playgrounds overseas 
to developing countries.  

                                                                                                                        Disassembled playgrounds from  
                                                                                                                        Mt Barker and Murray Bridge ready to 
                                                                                                                        be packed in containers at Donations in 
                                                                                                                        Kind.
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                                                                       For further information on all Rotary Foundation Resources scan the QR code
                                                                       Marie-louise Lees   Chair - The Rotary Foundation
                                                     Mobile:    0408 134 363      Email:  foundationgrantschair@rotary9510.org
       
THINK TAX TIME – THINK THE ROTARY FOUNDATION (even if you are retired and no longer pay tax) 
Dear Rotarians, many of you are already passionate supporters of and donors to the Rotary Foundation 
–Rotary’s own charity and for very important reasons. Not only is the Foundation consistently in the top 
10 charities according to Charity Navigator, but also this is the charity that funds our District and Global 
Grants used to perform our work here and across the world. 
 
We also continue the mission to eradicate Polio from the world and with just 2 cases so far this year we 
have hope that we are reaching the end goal. Whilst this may sound really close, remember that we still 
need to deliver 450 million doses of Polio vaccine per year to continue that journey. 

As we reach the end of the Rotary Year many Rotary and community members will see their achievements 
acknowledged with a “Paul Harris Fellow” (PHF) Award which recognises your club or its members’  
donation of US$1000 to the Foundation. 

Some of you may think that you are unable to commit to $100 a year to become a Centurion, or US$1000 
to become a member of the Paul Harris Society, but perhaps you haven’t thought in terms of say a $10 
monthly direct debit (less than the cost of a cup of coffee per week) to also become a Centurion or $130 
per month to become a PHS member. 

One-off donations, large or small are always welcome at any time, we simply encourage you to consider 
your own Rotary Foundation, when choosing where to put your charity dollar.

For others you may be searching for a way to make a more significant donation now or in the future,  
perhaps from your future estate and I would be happy to direct you to the right person from our RISPPO 
office to help you organise this.
For our ongoing Centurion donors and Paul Harris Society members, we thank you for your continued  
support and this is of course a reminder for those who have not yet made this year’s contribution that  
the end of year is fast approaching. To track your donations:

>  Go to rotary.org     >  Click on Member Center and log in       >  Click on the V at the right of your name 
in top right hand corner      >  Go to your My Donations which opens up the Donor Self Service page       
>  Then on the right Click Donor History Report     >   It will slowly open up to “View your contribution 
history”     >   In “Individual Reports”, click on “Donor History Report” 

This will then show last year’s and current year’s donation in US DOLLARS and of course your total
On the right are your Recognition Points in US Dollars, every person’s will vary even if they pay the same 
amount each year, depending on the exchange rate at the time they donated.

To donate visit rotary9510.org and download a form from the Rotary Foundation dropdown or  
alternatively use this link:        Rotary Foundation -  https://my.rotary.org/en/donate
Also, a timely reminder not to leave your PHF requests to RISPPO for your changeover until the last  
minute. The time to apply is now to avoid being caught in the end of year rush and not receiving the award 
in time.

                                     Lee Camporeale    Email: leecam@internode.on.net  Tel: 0419 854 850 

https://rotary9510.org/page/the-rotary-foundation


      

                                       For further information on all Membership Resources scan the QR code

 Dannielle Camporeale    District 9510 Membership Chair   membership@rotary9510.org   or  0416 730 678 

  Membership Matters   
                                          Hello everyone
                                             We are working on a new way to follow up membership leads. Some of you may already  
                                             know that membership leads are sent through from Rotary International and are people  
                                             who have expressed an interest in joining Rotary. 

                                             Previously, there has not been a lot of structure in how we follow up these leads which has 
                                             resulted in many opportunities being overlooked. Well this is changing and we seem to be 
                                             having a modicum of success.

                                             As leads are uploaded through Rotary International, the potential candidates are  
contacted by the Membership Director to determine the wants and needs of the candidate. Once these needs have 
been assessed it is then determined which Area/Club would best meet the needs of the candidate.  
 
The Membership Director then contacts the Area Governor for the determined Area and a discussion is had to specify 
which Club is most suited. The Area Governor contacts the candidate to arrange a meeting and further discuss how 
Rotary can meet their needs and then arranges for the candidate to connect with the relevant Club. The Membership 
Director also connects with the President of the determined Club to advise of the candidate’s interest in attending 
their Club. This process creates an opportunity for the candidate to connect with several points of contact and  
provide support to them should they have any questions.

As mentioned, there has been success following this process. Where the system breaks down is the lack of contact 
details available on ClubRunner. Several opportunities have been missed  due to not being able to contact Area  
Governors and/or Presidents as their details have not been added to ClubRunner. ClubRunner is an integral tool  
we can all use to access relevant information when needing to contact Clubs/members however it is also a very 
important tool for the District to use for reporting and collating information. When information is not up to date, 
reports are not accurate and it limits availability for access to information.
                                                        
I ask all members, especially members in leadership roles to update their contact details via ClubRunner, preferably 
phone numbers or, at a minimum, email addresses. This will hopefully increase opportunities when connecting  
potential members to Clubs. We all know how important new members are.   
 
If ClubRunner isn’t your forte I am more than happy for you to email your details to me and I can upload them for you 
or ask a member in your Club. Please don’t hesitate to reach out. We are more than happy to help.

The coming months are looking to be very exciting so watch this space.  I look forward to sharing some exciting  
activities in the membership area.  If you have any questions relating to membership and how the District can  
support your Club growth see the contact details below.  You can also connect with your Area Governor for support.

Take Care,  please don’t hesitate to reach out z
with any questions you may have. 

       Dannielle

Page 12

https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/membership-resources


 
 Renovation of Rotary House Calperum
 
As the flooding recedes teams of Rotarians have been travelling to Calperum to renovate Rotary House 
(the original homestead now used to house Rotary clubs working on projects at Calperum) and other 
buildings. 

The levee is immediately alongside Rotary House and it was touch and go as to whether the river would 
breech it. All the furniture was removed from the house and adjacent accommodation buildings and the 
levee height was raised. The water stopped rising just centimetres from the top of the bank. 

With the furniture out it was decided to install a floating floor throughout as well paint the interior of the 
entire house. 
  
Rotarians from the following clubs – Adelaide, Edwardstown, Magill Sunrise, McLaren Vale, Regency 
Park, Unley and Walkerville volunteered and formed a number of teams in late February early March  
to complete the job. 

Paint Supplies at Hendon donated all the paint and Bunnings at Berri provided much of the flooring at half 
price.

The CATE committee is now looking for support from clubs to pay for the rest of the flooring and to extend 
this to other accommodation buildings around the homestead.  CATE committee – BSB 105-029  
A/C  088 474 940  –  Note reference Calperum  Rectif.
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                                                             For further information on all Public Image Resources scan the QR code

                                                            Contact the Public Image team email:    publicimage@rotary9510.org 
Exciting News – Rotary Radio Promotions Announcements on Community Radio stations in District 9510  
          – 18 Community Stations

As of 20 February 2023 there are now 18 Community Radio stations airing these Rotary Announcements, 
which are listed below:

• 5EBI – (multi-ethnic community broadcaster located in Adelaide)
• Happy FM 90.1 – (Victor Harbor/Goolwa)
• BBBFM – (Barossa Valley)
• 3MBR FM (Murrayville)
• Hot FM – (Mildura/Wentworth etc)
• Lofty 88.9FM (Mt Lofty, Hills)
• WowFm – (Semaphore) 
• 2Dry FM – (Broken Hill)
• Adelaide’s Coast FM 88.7  (Adelaide)
• Radio Adelaide – (Mid North, the Yorke Peninsula and Fleurieu Peninsula, the southern Barossa,  
          Kangaroo Island, Riverland and parts of the Eyre Peninsula)
• RoxFM 105.5 – (Roxby)
• Trax FM 105.5 (Roxby)
• Tribe FM 91.1 ( Willunga/Onkaparinga)
• Triple Y 107.7 (Whyalla(
• 5PBA FM 89.7 (Adelaide)
• 5TCB FM (Bordertown)
• Riverland Life (Riverland)

So you may have people contacting your clubs direct from hearing these promotions. Please let the PI 
team know if you are receiving any enquiries, we’d love to give feedback to stations who have so kindly 
donated their time and airspace for Rotary. Please also tune in to any of the above areas to listen to the 
announcements. Public image team are presently showcasing these stations on the District Fb page, we 
encourage you to share these posts to your club facebook page and friends so people can listen in. You 
never know who may be looking to volunteer in your community……..

Want to publish one of your great projects in the Zone 8 magazine – Rotary on the Move.

In February and March’s issue there have been 4 stories from our District in these publication and we  
encourage you to subscribe (free subscription) to receive the publication if you haven’t already subscribed.  
Have a great story to tell?  We encourage you to send your stories across for consideration in their  
publication. 

Refer to the link below for more info      https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/hpQKLiT

Rotary Down Under – you can also send stories to Rotary Down Under for consideration for publication 
and recently we have had quite a few from Rotary District 9510 published.   
 editorial@rotarydownunder.com

https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/public-image
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/hpQKLiT


  

         Deidre Hughes Citizen of the Year   Victor Harbor 
 
The RC Encounter Bay successfully nominated its member Deidre Hughes because she exemplifies the 
ideals of ‘Service above Self’ in three areas: 

       1.   Service to the community through Rotary and Rotary initiatives.
       2.   Commitment to opportunities for the aged through employment and Probus.
       3.   Leadership and training across the Southern Fleurieu and beyond in relation to health services and 
             the training of young people. 

In 2006, Deidre Hughes was the very first woman to be accepted into the RC Encounter Bay, pioneering 
and creating a pathway for those to follow. She was quickly accepted as she demonstrated outstanding 
skills, commitment, organisation and initiative in a range of service areas. She was elected President in 
2009, and by 2011 had been elected as Assistant Governor for D9520. She was awarded a Paul Harris  
Fellow for her substantial assistance to the club and in supporting and guiding clubs across the district.  
Her clear focus was on building better communities, with service being the key to all activities and  
projects that were undertaken. 

In 2014 Deidre Hughes for the next 4 years, initiated, developed, directed and managed the markets at 
Goolwa and Port Elliot two weekends a month. The markets raised $80,000 each year for club distribution. 
A $40,000 grant was made towards the creation of a men’s shed. Other significant projects funded  
included computers for the disadvantaged, and driver education programs for students. Many local  
community organisations received support in the way of funds during this period of club history.  
The club has now awarded her two Paul Harris sapphire pins for her continuing achievements in the  
community through Rotary. 

As if her many and varied roles in Rotary were not enough, Deidre sought opportunities in her retirement 
to provide activities for the elderly in Victor Harbor. She became a foundation member of the Victor  
Harbor/Granite Island Probus Club.   
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
She was President of the club of 100 members in 2016, and for the next four years she became the Rotary 
District Probus Chair, travelling to clubs as far afield as Mildura and Broken Hill to create and support new 
clubs. 
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>  With the Club Runner APP, you can look up another Club, contact Club Executives and Members 
 >  Find and contact District Chairs and Committees 
 >   See District Stories on District 9510 website 
 >   See all District Events and be able to register for events 
                 If you have any difficulty in installing this APP - call Graham  0412 694 461 
                 or email  CRdata@rotary9510.org  
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Club Runner Mobile APP 
- available for Apple and Android

1.  Download APP via Apple APP Store or Google Play.

2   Install (follow the prompts)

3   Log into the APP  (same as your login and password for Club Runner)

4   Not sure of your Login?

5  Contact Webmaster

Available for Rotarians via Club Runner with Secure Log In

Contact & Collaborate with 
Rotarians from any Club.

Contact details for Team 
Leaders

Access Club list and details
Access Club Stories & Events

Link to District Stories and 
Events

Complete Contact Directory 
in your hand.

mailto:CRdata@rotary9510.org



